Mecosta County Park Commission

Commission Meeting
The May 18, 2021 Commission Meeting of the Mecosta County Park Commission was called to order at the Mecosta County Services Building at 5:00 PM by the Commission Chairman, Mr. Stratton.
Roll Call 

Members Present: Mrs. Bradstrom, Mr. Griffith, Mr. Hatkowski, Ms. Miller, Mr. O’Neil, Mr. Roels, Mr. Stanek, Mr. Stratton and Mr. Vogel. Members Absent: Mr. Johnson. Others Present: Jeff Abel - Super-intendent, Mary Hansen - Assistant Operations Manager and Kathy Maclean - Administrative Clerk. 

Approval of Agenda

Hearing no objection, the agenda stood approved with the addition of picnic table requests being added to Other Business.
Approval of Minutes

Mr. Vogel motioned, seconded by Mr. Griffith to approve the minutes of the April 20th Park Commission meeting and May 13th Master Plan Committee meeting. Motion carried.

Public Comment: None.

Reports and Updates
Superintendent’s Updates

The Superintendent updated the Commission on 15 current and completed projects, including:

Phone VOIP Conversion Our new provider will complete the porting of our numbers soon.
FGC Septic project has been completed.
Brower Dragon Trail Parking Area has been completed with the exception of directional signage and the kiosk installation.
Randy’s RV Pumping Contract We have finalized a 2-year contract with Randy’s Portables to provide pumping services to our camping guests in School Section Lake and Brower Parks weekly and Merrill-Gorrel Park, biweekly for a contract fee of $750 annually.
Unemployment Update The unemployment agency has denied our initial request to be classified as a seasonal employer. We have submitted an appeal for re-evaluation after condensing the seasonal employment period by 2 days. 
Brower Water Level We have been posting water condition updates each Monday. Some fishing boats and pontoons have been able to launch without issue this week.
Benches, Grill and Handicap Ramp installations at Brower Park have been completed. This includes 4 concrete pads for the Memorial Benches that were purchased this past winter.
Year to Date Revenue Reports - January 1st thru May 15th non-vehicle revenue is up almost $300,000 and vehicle revenue $40,000.
Dragon Trail Updates - Construction has resumed over the past 2 weeks. This year’s trail build will connect Brower Park to Davis Bridge.
Incident/Accident Reports - 3 noise violations from Brower Park were reported.
Correspondence - Mr. and Mrs. Bakale have requested an exception to the refund policy. The Commissioners reviewed and discussed the request and resolved to remain consistent by following the cancellation policy as written.
Committee Actions
Masterplan
Park Millage Results - Review was completed, with Commissioners noting Townships with strong support or opposition. Necessary repairs and associated costs or costs for demolition need to be determined for un-maintained assets throughout the park system.  An evaluation of current assets should be completed to determine which under-utilized assets can be sold to generate funds and reduce costs or be expanded to increase revenue.
Parks Logo and Sign Color Scheme - The Committee recommends the continued use of the parks millage logo to re-enforce the long-term goals of the Park Commission to offer residents enhanced day use park amenities. The Committee also recommends returning in-park signage colors to brown and white as they are stock colors with our vendors, fade less than the orange and green painted signs and require less overall maintenance time and costs.  The commission members agreed with the committee recommendations.
White Pine Valley Recreation Area - The commission discussed the Master Plan Committee’s recommendation to request that the County Board of Commissioners evaluate the condition of the cabin structure and vault toilet on parcel# 01 010 021 000 for proposed removal from the property due to safety concerns.  The Commission would like to retain the current trail system on the property as available to the public, as it is currently being maintained by volunteers with minimal costs to the Park Commission.  The Commission would like to close the group camping area of the property as other group and youth camping opportunities are available throughout the county parks system.  The above recommendations were moved by Mrs. Bradstrom and supported by Mr. Vogel. The motion carried with a unanimous roll call vote. 
Federal Aid Projects - The Committee recommends completing a parks infrastructure analysis to develop a 5-year priorities list including cost estimates. It will be essential to include septic and drainage projects.
Personnel
Current Seasonal Staffing Update - Currently 40 of 46 positions are filled.
Assistant Operations Manager - Mary Hansen was introduced to the Park Commissioners.
Financial

Financial Report - Revenue & Expenses, Cash Spreadsheet, Year-to-Year - Reports were reviewed and discussed.
Approval of Bills - Mr. Stanek motioned, seconded by Mr. O’Neil to approve the bills in the amounts of $20,639.95, $46,347.85, $7,456.23 and $14,900.68. Motion carried with a unanimous roll call vote.

Public Comment: None. 
Other Business:
Next Meeting - 5:00 PM, June 15, 2021 at the Mecosta County Services Building.
Picnic Table Requests – The commission evaluated the handling of requests by camping guests for extra picnic tables to be delivered to their campsites.  It was determined that each campsite includes the use of one picnic table and that any additional picnic table’s requested should be rented for a charge of $10 per table for each day of use.
Adjournment: 6:25 PM
